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Summary of Amendments Made to the Bill After the 02/13/12 Legislative Council Staff Fiscal
Note Was Prepared (Amended by the Senate Transportation Committee 02/14/12)

The Senate Transportation Committee Report amended the bill to impact only vehicles aged four to
six years old that are registering for the first time in Colorado, and moved the effective date of the
bill to August 8, 2013.  These amendment affect the fiscal impact of the bill, as described below.

JBC Staff Concurrence with Legislative Council Staff Fiscal Note

Concurs Does Not Concur XXX Updated Analysis

Reason for the Update

By exempting vehicles aged four to six years old, verses the original exemption of vehicles aged four
to eight years old, the revenue to the Department of Public Health and Environment's subaccount of
the Automobile Inspection and Readjustment Account will be reduced by approximately $5,000
(rather than $10,000).  Additionally, based on an effective date of August 8, 2013, the bill requires
expenditures of $72,868 in FY 2013-13 and $71,997 in FY 2014-15. 
 
Amendments/Appropriation Status

The bill neither requires nor contains an appropriation clause for FY 2012-13.

Bill Sponsor Amendments

Staff is not aware of any sponsor amendments to be offered.

Points to Consider

The Departments of Public Health and Environment and Revenue will incur costs associated with
the work required to make adjustments to the State Implementation Plan based on the requirements
of this bill.  Since the bill has been amended to become effective in FY 2013-14, the costs are pushed
back to FY 2013-14.


